 White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting
April 14, 2008

The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:31 p.m. on April 14, 2008.  Roll call as follows:   Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Kenneth Chamberlain, Richard Morrison, Harold Kemler, Elizabeth Graf, Jill Mayer, and Lori Demers.  Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of the March 10, 2008 Regular Board Meeting.  Motion Carried.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the minutes of the March 10, 2008  Budget Hearing.  Motion carried.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on file.  Motion carried.  

A motion was made by Trustee Baker to approve the request by Harold Kemler, President of the Park Committee, to have Rusty Bloom plant a hay mixture on the field to the south of the park to prepare for future development of the park.  Seconded by Trustee Graf.  Motion carried.  
Richard Morrison stated his concerns about the lack of communication between the Park Committee and the Township Board.  They feel that their minutes were not given proper attention at the Board Meetings.  We told them that we do examine them and discuss anything that needs attention.  Mr. Morrison also stated that the Park Committee meets the 2nd Wednesday of February, June, August, and October.  
Ken Chamberlain asked Mr. Morrison for past Park Committee Minutes so he can put them on the website.  He will e-mail them to Ken.

The Park Committee is concerned about the fact that the rising oil prices are going to drastically increase the amount it will cost to black top the walking path.  After some discussion, the board asked the Park Committee to get quotes to use hard pack gravel.

Elizabeth Graf stated that they were waiting for the weather to improve before they can make repairs to the swing set.

Jill Mayer of 2740 Carter Rd. took the floor.  One of her neighbors runs his excavating equipment everyday and sometimes late into the night.  The neighbors have spoken to him with little response.  Mr. Chamberlain check it out.

A representative from the Dansville East Side Soccer Club came in to let us know that they had increased their fees so they will be able to contribute more to the Township.  They also wanted to know which days the park is mowed.  They were referred to Gary Cosgray who does our mowing.  

We received a phone call from someone stating that John Bassett had his nephew living in the old house.  This was supposed to have had the septic system disabled and was supposed to be used as a “workshop”.  Mr. Chamberlain will stop by and see what is actually happening there.
Tina from the DCAA Softball and Baseball came to talk to us about their schedule.  They will need the fields 5 days a week from April through August.  They will not be having a tournament this year.  

Dorwin will contact Mark Collins about maintaining the park lawn.  
Ken Chamberlain gave his report.

A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Graf to approve the repair of Cooper Road as recommended by the Road Commission.  Motion Carried.  Dorwin will contact them.

Moved by Trustee Baker, Seconded by Treasurer McArthur to pay the bills as presented.  Motion carried.

Meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk

